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Penny St. Louis - Director of Planning and Urban Development

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

October 25, 2011
Roger and Tammy Robinson

159 Crescent Avenue

Great Diamond Island, ME  04109

RE:
159 Crescent Ave., Great Diamond Island – 083B-H-001 & 013- IR-2 Zone

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Robinson,

It has come to my attention through your e-mail correspondence with the City that you have recently brought cows to Great Diamond Island to raise on your property located at 159 Crescent Avenue.  Your property is located in an IR-2 (Island Residence – Two) zone which does not list the raising of domesticated animals under either permitted uses, section 14-145.8, or under conditional uses, section 14-145.9.  Furthermore, section 14-145.10 states: “Uses that are not expressly enumerated herein as either permitted uses or conditional uses are prohibited.”
Therefore, the cows that you are raising on your property are in violation of the Land Use Zoning Ordinance and must be removed immediately.  You have thirty (30) days from the date of this letter in which to completely remove all cows from your property. Any inaction on your part will necessitate initiating further legal action. 
You have the right to appeal my decision concerning this matter.  If you wish to exercise your right to appeal, you have 30 days from the date of this letter in which to appeal my decision to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  If you should fail to do so, my decision is binding and not subject to appeal.  Please contact this office for the necessary paperwork that is required to file an appeal.

Sincerely,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator
Room 315 – 389 Congress Street – Portland, Maine  04101  (207) 874-8695 – FAX:(207) 874-8716 – TTY:(207) 874-3936


